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 Robins are 

house winners! 

End of year message from Mrs Sage 
It is difficult to believe we are almost at the end of another school  

year. It’s always rewarding to reflect on what we have achieved as a  

community and to take time to recognise everyone’s contributions. 

Thank you to the PTA: there are many reasons to thank the PTA as a whole 

and the individuals who make up the team. Their work and the money they raise 

really do make a difference to the children’s daily experience. Special thanks go 

to longstanding members who are leaving this year: Sarah MacNaughton who 

has led on many events; Tanya Oliver, a graphic designer, who has supported 

us with all the design work for most of our events; Jody Sparey who has led on 

many events; Caroline Flynn who attended PTA for most of her children’s time at 

Saltford and always volunteers at events. You have raised thousands of pounds 

for the school and your hard work is very much appreciated.  

PTA funds: the PTA has raised over £23,000 this year. Thank you to all the 

parents, staff and supporters who have helped with events and come along to 

enjoy them and spend some cash. See the end of the newsletter for a visual 

summary of the funds raised and the super things they have been spent on.  

Staff thanks: I thank our amazing teachers and teaching assistants who have 

continued to be passionate about and committed to their work. Thanks also to 

the wider team; our site manager, Andy Beckett, has kept the school site safe, 

our cleaning team managed by Charlotte have done a superb and essential job 

and kitchen team led by Lynne have continued their five star service, serving the 

children day in and day out with smiles on their faces. Our playworkers are also 

key to a successful and happy lunchtime for the children and we thank them for 

their dedication. Our office team has done a great job on keeping the school 

running, the communications flowing and the finances in good order. I would 

also like to thank the central Futura team and my Headteacher colleagues in 

trust schools for their support during our Ofsted inspection and on our school 

journey forward as we continue to take advantage of new opportunities. 

Goodbye to Y6: we say a fond farewell to our Year 6 leavers. We have known 

most of them for 7 years (or more) and we are immensely proud of all of them 

and the way they have blossomed in that time. We wish them well in their next 

stages. You can read below about the special activities they have enjoyed this 

week and I encourage you to send them off with some applause as they take 

their traditional bus ride around the village on Friday evening from 6pm. 

The children: thank you to all our fantastic children who make our lovely school 

what it is. You amaze and impress us on a daily basis. Children from current 

EYFS and Y1 classes have their kindness bags to bring home for the holiday. 

Looking forward: all the information you need to know is in the class letters for 

the autumn term which are on the website now. The menu for next term is also 

available on the website here. There will be further information and reminders on 

the news page of our website before we return in September. 

Do have a lovely summer holiday, cherish the fun and recharge the batteries!  

My very best wishes to all our families,  

Mrs Sage. 
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FS/KS1 
All of Bumblebee class: for having a brilliant 

first year at school. You are all amazing! 

All of Butterfly class: for having a fantastic 

first year at school. We are so proud of you 

all! 

Apple: the whole class for being an amazing 

bushel of apples to teach this year! I have 

loved teaching each and every one of you! 

Pear: the whole class for having such a 

wonderful year together and for working so 

hard. We are so proud of everything you have 

all achieved and we will miss you. 

Palm: the whole class for being a kind, 

enthusiastic and hardworking class. I have 

absolutely loved teaching every single one of 

you and will miss you so much next year. 

Cherry: the whole class for being such 

wonderful and creative Year 2s, you never 

cease to amaze me! I will miss you, good luck 

in Y3! 

KS2 
Sycamore: the whole class for being such an amazing class. Best of 

luck in Y4! 

Maple: the whole class for having an incredible year and being an 

amazing class to teach! I am so proud of all you and the progress 

you’ve made! Well Done! 

Lime: the whole class for a super year in Lovely Lime Class! Well 

done and thank you Limes for being an amazing group of children! 

Willow: the whole class for being such a very special class and 

fantastic learners. I am immensely proud of every single one of you. 

You don’t have to put up with my ‘Dad jokes’ anymore!! Well done 

Willow Class! 

Team Elm class: Wow Elms what a long way you have come since 

January. You’ve made such fantastic progress and I’m so proud of 

you. Teamwork makes the dream work! 

Horse chestnut: all the class for their energy, resilience, imagination 

and creativity this year and for all their hard work.  

Ash and Oak classes: the whole year for being a fun, thoughtful 

and one-of-a-kind group and for all your successes in this final year 

of Primary school. We made it! Bonus mention to the whole of year 6 

for pulling together what we are sure will be an amazing Leavers’ 

service. 

KS2 orchestra 
On Friday afternoon, our school orchestra performed 

a wonderful piece of music to their parents. All KS2 

children were invited to join the orchestra for term six 

and have been rehearsing every Friday afternoon. 

Mrs Smith (our violin teacher), kindly offered to 

organise the orchestra and Mrs May supported her 

each week. She managed to compose a special piece 

of music to incorporate everyone and their array of 

instruments. The children worked exceptionally hard 

to practise their individual parts and gave an amazing 

performance on Friday. The audience thoroughly 

enjoyed it. Well done to all the children who took part, 

and a huge thank you to Mrs Smith for her superb 

organisation and dedication. It is very much 

appreciated. Thanks also to Mrs Hayden for her work 

on Music for all children throughout the year.  

Enjoy your summer reading 
What could be better than relaxing in the sunshine or 

under a tree with a good book? There are plenty of 

free books to enjoy… 

In addition to the excellent Summer Reading 

Challenge from the libraries, do take a look at this 

letter to EYFS/KS1 for some extra recommendations. 

We have also emailed all families asking for ‘Reading 

Rangers’ who could spare just half an hour to hear 

more children read and discuss their books. This is so 

important for developing the enjoyment of reading. 

KS2 instrumental & singing concert 
 Congratulations to all the children who performed in 

the concert on Tuesday. You were all incredible and 

it was a truly wonderful evening. The concert was 

opened by the Year three/four choir organised by Mr 

George, and concluded with the Year five/six choir, 

run by Miss Benton. Both choirs were outstanding. 

Between the choirs, we were treated to an array of 

instrumentalists and singers who performed a wide 

variety of music. The standard was extremely high, 

and it was clear that all the children had worked very 

hard. I would like to thank the peripatetic teachers, 

Sally Baker and all the staff who kindly helped. 

Thank you for being such a supportive audience, 

and it was clear that everyone thoroughly enjoyed 

the evening. What a fantastic way to end the year! 
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We celebrate 
Sophie V, Esther W, Roya H & Elodie M, Elm, and  

Lois A, Horse Chestnut, for coming top of their group and 

Ashton U11’s 9v9 girls football tournament winners. 

Farah H, Anna P, Nyla U, Sycamore, for their medals from  

the Kingswood Gymnastics gym competition. 

Maisie E, Elm, for her Razzamataz Inters ‘Dancer of the  

Year’ award. 
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Bright future for girls’ football 
This week our Y5/6 girls’ team played 

their highly anticipated cup final match 

against Moorlands Junior School. Our 

incredible team has won every match 

since the knock-out rounds began in 

September to reach the final, from an 

astonishing 38 teams who started. After 

a frantic and thrilling match, it came 

down to penalties. Moorland’s goalie 

proved to be the deciding factor and we 

ended the tournament as runners up. 

Through their disappointment the team 

should all be very proud of this 

achievement – we are. Well done team; 

we will remember this year with much 

pride and affection.  

Read Mrs Brook’s match report here. 

 

Goodbyes 
Many thanks to our teaching assistants - Miss Simpkins and Miss Duda - who 

have been based in Cherry Class and are moving on to new opportunities. 

Thank you also to our teaching assistant based with Year Six - Mrs Kidd - who 

came out of her retirement to support us.  She has run a much-appreciated craft 

club twice a week and she will be very much missed. 

Mrs Hamlen has been teaching in Pear Class during Miss Davis’ maternity leave - 

she will be teaching in different parts of the school next year and we have really 

enjoyed having her on the staff team. 

Mrs Arden is also retiring from Saltford Primary after a career spanning twenty-

three years.  Her experience and skill has benefitted so many children and I know 

Mr George and Miss Benton have appreciated her support during their first year of 

teaching.  It was lovely to host a cream tea at school yesterday and meet up with 

previous staff who have worked at the school - Mrs Arden has touched their lives 

(and ours) so much.   We wish her all the best in her retirement and look         

forward to her visiting the school in the future.  

 

New guide to parental controls 
We have just published on our website a brand new guide for parents to setting up 

parental controls and privacy options to provide your child with a safer online 

environment. Please protect your child and take a look: Parental Controls 2023.  
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Y6 sports stars of the year 
Y6 has voted for our Sports Star of the Year. Those who wished to be nominated made speeches to say why 

they felt it should be them. They all focused on the huge array of sporting opportunities that they have been 

lucky enough to take part in during their time at the school and what it means to them to participate in 

competition. Congratulations to Y6 for making it so difficult to vote for a winner. After listening to the speeches, 

the children voted for Erin B in NS and Souad R in JG. Thank you to Mrs Brook for organising this and for all 

you have done to encourage sport and competition at the school, you are an inspiration to so many children! 

Goodbye and good luck to our Year 6 leavers 

Keep in touch! 
To mark their time at school, Y6 have been preparing for their leavers’ 

service. They have spent the past few weeks writing memories of the past 

seven years at the school, thinking about the teachers they have had, the 

trips they have been on and the amazing array of events they have had 

while at the school. They have thought hard about how the experiences 

they have been through have shaped their time at Saltford, and how much 

a part of their life Saltford has become.  

It is always a privilege to teach Year 6 during their final year, as we feel you see 

them at their most mature. They have reflected on the interruption to their 

education through covid, still showing amazing resilience. We have all been 

impressed with how hard they have worked throughout their time here; showing an 

amazing resilient attitude during SAT week, and they have done everything 

possible to get themselves ready to start on the next stage of their lives at 

secondary school. We have loved seeing the fun you have had with each other 

and the way that you have grabbed every opportunity that was going; a brilliant 

attitude to have, your secondary schools will be very lucky to be getting you! We 

would also like to say a huge thank you to our wonderful parents, who have 

supported them through the challenging times of covid, and their support to the 

school has been valuable over the years. Please make sure you drop by and see 

us soon, it would be lovely to see you at Christmas and summer fairs, so we can 

find out how you are getting on.  

Good luck everyone! 

Thank you 
Thanks to all the staff who 

have supported these 

amazing children during 

their year 6, particularly 

Mr Godwin, Mr Styles, 

Mrs Hathaway, Mrs Kidd 

and Mrs Bleakley. 

Please come out to cheer them on 
Tomorrow evening, Y6 will be celebrating their end of 

primary school with a leavers party at Saltford Golf Club. 

The children will all be travelling to the party together on an 

open top bus. They would love to be able to wave to lots of 

you on their route, and hear your appreciation, please do 

share with your friends and family this map and times. You 

can also find it on the PTA facebook page. 

The bus leaves the Claverton Road front gates at 6pm 

prompt and will do a second loop of the route again about 

6.20pm, so there will be two opportunities to see the 

children go past and give them a wave. 
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Dates for your diary 
 

 

Click here for term dates 

 
 
Friday 21st July 9.15am: Y6 leavers’ service 
Friday 21st July 6pm: Y6 leavers’ disco 
Friday 21st July: end of term 6 
 
Saturday 22nd July: Bee Bold event from 
B&NES in the play park behind school  
2.30pm – 4.30pm 
 
Monday 24th – Friday 28th July: Holiday 
basketball club with Matt Analts 
Monday 31st July & Tuesday 1st August: Up & 
Under Multisports activity programme. 
 

 
Monday 14th – Friday 18th August: theatre arts 
summer school with Jo Browne & Lucy Ratnett. 
 
Monday 4th September: INSET day 
Tuesday 5th September: term 1 starts for 
children. 
Monday 11th Sept 7.30pm: PTA meeting. 
Thursday 14th Sept from 5pm: circus comes 
to school. 
 

For term dates please see: 
www.saltfordschool.org.uk/the-office/#term-

dates. All dates are on  
the calendar for parents here. 
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INFO ONLINE HERE 
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50 days of summer at Avon Valley 
 

The Avon Valley summer season, 50 Days of Summer, takes place 

between 8 July -27 August. 

50 Days of Summer at Avon Valley Park is the perfect day out for 

families and will include activities such as a sand and water play 

area, a giant slip ‘n’ slide (from July 22) and the return of the ever-

popular foam parties. Visitors can see Avon Valley’s resident farm 

animals, alongside a huge array of entertainment and activities. 

Avon Valley is also offering a special Boomerang ticket which 

allows families to save money the more times they come back. 

With 20+ activities taking place, the Boomerang ticket families to 

experience it all throughout the whole summer, with no two visits 

the same. 

More information on 50 days of summer can be found here: 

https://avonvalley.co.uk/events/summer-season/ 
  

SUPERSONIC BRICK DAY! 

INFO AND BOOKING HERE 

mailto:clerktogovernors@saltfordschool.org.uk
mailto:pta@saltfordschool.org.uk
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2favonvalley.co.uk%2fevents%2fsummer-season%2f&c=E,1,ebQgnJDNzm1LugaPX4TU57JF7ft6XY9prTuaiosdlcw1WAl6FV5ysLrbPHgXW_tTZRjftzz4NHBXgl8PDxhyDnx8dE_JMctatTT1hrMeYFc,&typo=1
https://aerospacebristol.org/supersonic-brick-day


Contact the Governors via clerktogovernors@saltfordschool.org.uk Get in touch with the PTA via pta@saltfordschool.org.uk  

 

  

mailto:clerktogovernors@saltfordschool.org.uk
mailto:pta@saltfordschool.org.uk


Contact the Governors via clerktogovernors@saltfordschool.org.uk Get in touch with the PTA via pta@saltfordschool.org.uk  

 

  

mailto:clerktogovernors@saltfordschool.org.uk
mailto:pta@saltfordschool.org.uk
https://youtu.be/wP4zRfuXEHM
https://bit.ly/3Jgc7FO


Contact the Governors via clerktogovernors@saltfordschool.org.uk Get in touch with the PTA via pta@saltfordschool.org.uk  

 

 

 

mailto:clerktogovernors@saltfordschool.org.uk
mailto:pta@saltfordschool.org.uk
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.keynshamcricket.com%2fkids-camps&c=E,1,-_GdAFATPQIXDWQkmxR4wwSXrtz0A8O0LfOYWG2QnR2UVp7t7_6nnoDmJIKYCmgh-M9gq9phzkz_F9lYaQn427Y8FAegj5OzXC7FN1RGP3a2LVQ,&typo=1


Contact the Governors via clerktogovernors@saltfordschool.org.uk Get in touch with the PTA via pta@saltfordschool.org.uk  

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:clerktogovernors@saltfordschool.org.uk
mailto:pta@saltfordschool.org.uk

